
 

 

Glorifying God by … Reaching, Building, Serving 

 

February 2015 

Pastor Search Process 
Upcoming important dates: 
2/01/15 and 2/08/15 – Required notification of willing nominees for Pastor Search Team 

 

2/15/15 – Regularly-scheduled church business meeting when the nominees will be voted on by the church. 

 

Who’s Filling In? 
After the joint meeting between the BOD and the Deacons on 12/22/14, an offer was made to Rev. Randolph Allensworth to 

be the pulpit supply (different from an interim Pastor, which would require a vote of the church).  Rev. Allensworth has agreed 

to be available for Sunday services for a period of six months starting 1/11/15, and assist the Children’s Minister, Ray Tubbs, 

with visitation. 

In the meantime, Cindy Chalkley (BOD Chair) and Jim Jensen (Deacon Team Lead) will begin researching options for an in-

terim Pastor should the need arise.  The BOD and Deacons will reconvene in March as part of an ongoing evaluation of the 

church’s needs.   

 

How Does This Impact The Current Staff? 
Ray Tubbs will be increasing his hours and responsibilities temporarily to assist in the coverage of the administrative tasks in 

the church office, event planning, etc.  His salary has been adjusted proportionately to the increase in hours and duties.  The 

Personnel Team within the BOD will be meeting with Ray on a monthly basis for feedback on the process and to make sure he 

has the support he needs to continue in this role. 

Ray’s temporary duties include: teaching Wednesday night adult Bible study; opening the church for Wednesday night activi-

ties; POC for youth events and programs; POC for staff; scheduling a revival speaker; Sunday service duties to include: wel-

come & announcements and invitation after the message;  visitation to shut-ins, hospital, and visitors to the church; baptisms; 

attend BOD meetings; attend FABN meetings;  final decisions on bulletins, newsletters and emails; inclement weather changes 

to services; Wednesday night meal schedule. Ray will have Monday and Wednesday office hours from 9 am-noon.  

 

What Should The Congregation Be Doing? 
Pray. Pray for the staff and the church leadership as we go through this process.  Pray for the Pastor we haven’t even met yet. 

Serve.   Look for opportunities to help out during this process – there will be plenty. 

 

Who Can I Contact If I Have Questions? 
Please direct questions about this process to either Cindy Chalkley @ 540-775-7655 or Jim Jensen @ 540-775-2593.   



 

 

 Julia Lumpkin: Her Record Speaks for Itself 
by Cindy Miller  

J ulia Lumpkin is one of Shiloh’s modest seniors who con-
sistently avoids an interview for “In the Spotlight.” She 

always says, “Let me think about it,” which I usually inter-
pret as “no.” She is a straightforward person, and I soon dis-
covered she doesn’t want me to embellish her story. After I 
assured her I would not do that, Julia allowed me the privi-
lege of writing something as long as I put the focus on the 
accomplishments and not on her. Her accomplishments are 
many, and I don’t need to embellish at all. 

First and foremost, serving the Lord is how Julia would 
like to be remembered—period! Her primary goal through-
out her life has been exactly that. Julia has served in a num-
ber of ways, but her service as clerk and historian is invalua-
ble to our rich church history. 

She would be the first to jump right in and say other church 
clerks and historians contributed, too. She’s right. Many 
righteous people have given their best to the Lord. Month 
after month, year after year, decade after decade, church 
clerks diligently penned the church minutes, our only con-
crete connection to the early beginnings of Shiloh.  But it 
was Julia Lumpkin who linked our 20th Century history to 
the 21st Century. For over 25 years as clerk and historian, 
she authored a significant portion of our church history from 
her own notes, as well as from documentation kept by others. 

For years on homecoming Sundays, Julia read to the 
church the history of Shiloh, written by long-time historian 
and clerk, J. Cleveland Grigsby. Later, she began writing her 
own history from her clerk minutes. Her consistent, accurate 
recordkeeping evolved into the Shiloh story. Her work is 
referenced throughout The First 150 Years: A History of Shi-
loh Baptist Church from 1856 to 2006. One of the references 
is her history of Shiloh’s Women’s Missionary Union 
(WMU), which she wrote in 1998. She served as WMU pres-
ident from October 1957 to September 1963, October 1968 
to September 1970, October 1977 to September 1978, Janu-
ary 1982 to August 1982, and October 1985 to September 
1987. 

As WMU president, Julia Lumpkin produced the first 
WMU yearbook, a practice that continued for a number of 
years. She was also responsible for instituting executive 
committee meetings for planning the work in compliance 
with Southern Baptist Convention and State WMU materials. 

Under her leadership, Shiloh’s WMU reached the goal of 
“advanced” society in 1957. 

She also served as a Sunday School teacher and on numer-
ous committees. She kept Shiloh straight on a number of im-
portant issues, ensuring, for example, that Shiloh went on 
record opposing a State Lottery or an ABC store in the coun-
ty. 

Although Julia is a very private person, she allowed me to 
write a few personal remarks. She was a leap year baby, born 
on February 29, 1924, which will make her 23 years old on 
her next birthday. Born in Milford in Caroline County, Julia 
was one of six children—five girls and one boy. She was the 
youngest girl. She and her brother are the only siblings left. 
Julia was a graduate of Spotsylvania High School and worked 
for 11 years in Social Services in Milford. She was married 
for 56 years to trustee and long-time deacon, W. Hazel 
Lumpkin, who passed away in 2006. He was a merchant at 
Jersey General Store and postmaster at the Jersey Post Office. 
Julia took care of their home and worked some with Hazel in 
the old store. Their daughter, Judi, is married to Clift Hardin. 
Judi and Clift’s son, Michael, Julia’s only grandchild, passed 
away in 2009. Out of their grief, they continually demonstrate 
that God is their refuge and strength. 

We are forever blessed at Shiloh because Julia serves the 
Lord, and her good record speaks for itself; and all we can 
say is “Well done, Julia! You are a good and faithful servant. 
Thank you for serving the Lord.” 

May God bless her richly throughout the rest of her life and 
into eternity. 

Julia, from age 7 and on. Husband, Hazel, is shown here, along with daughter, Judi, the 13 year old in the second photo from the right. 

 Our very own Samantha Tubbs has made 

the USA Paralympic Emerging Team in 

swimming!  Related 

news articles are posted 

on the bulletin board 

outside the library. If 

you haven’t heard the 

buzz, you need to read these articles.  

Be sure to give a congratulations to 

Samantha next time you see her.   



 

 

Childrenõs Ministry  
Happy New Year.  I am so excited as to what this 

new year will bring.  You just never know what child 

will come to know the Lord this year and I just can’t wait 

to see all the wondrous things God will do here at Shi-

loh.  We had a busy January.  Roller skating and the fam-

ily game night.  On February 15, back by popular de-

mand, roller skating at Stan’s Skateland, 6-8 pm, (there is 

no AWANA that night.) As always, this event is free to 

everyone.  Please invite all your friends and family. Then 

on February 28th, beginning at 5:00 pm, we will have a 

children ONLY movie night. More info will be in the 

bulletin.  Right after February comes March (that was a 

little obvious).  We will have our Children’s Ministry 

Day.  This is a time for the children to give their time to 

our shut-ins and help clean up their yards.  This will take 

place March 7th.  Details will soon follow.  April has the 

Easter Eggstravaganza on April 4th.  Whew.  Combine 

all that with our regular Wednesday night activities and 

AWANA, and it just makes for a full calendar.  Well, I 

only have one thing to say to that – God Is Good! 

Music News  
Well I know that January is already here and Christ-

mas is long gone but I want to take a moment to share 

with you my experience here at Shiloh for Christmas. We 

planned a Christmas musical with the Sounds of raise. We 

had soloists, instrumentalists, actors, narrators and choir 

members all involved and working hard on pulling togeth-

er The Star Still Shines.  Elizabeth Lee worked diligently 

with the actors, Bob Band and Scott Mason worked so 

hard with the sound crew and all of the speakers, soloists 

and band members each putting so much of their heart 

into this message.  I want to take a moment to thank each 

of you who participated and each who watched as we 

shared this story of our Lord, Jesus Christ.  It was a won-

derful moment here at Shiloh and I thank you for sharing 

it with me. 

Just one week later, many of us were at it again!  I 

walked into the Family Life Center on Saturday, Decem-

ber 21 to find the band already practicing, the sound peo-

ple already working to get it just right and to many fami-

lies bringing their children to be a part of We Three 

Spies.  The kids, the teens and the adults worked all day to 

bring this story to life.  What a delight to have Angela 

Clatterbuck as our resident "Bad guy" turned good and 

Cathy Lyon as the teacher to teach all us the mes-

sage.  With our wonderful Shiloh musicians, guest pianist 

Sarah Snow, the children and their helpers, they put on a 

fabulous production. I can't wait for the next one!! 

Speaking of the next one, the Summer Music Camp 

will be July 13-19.  Save the date!! 
 

See you Sunday! 

Barbara Perry, Minister of Music 

23 Pam Owens 

 Joe Powell 

25 Dee Dee Dean 

 James Matthew Hubble 

26 LeeLynn Crowell 

 Miranda Wolfe 

27 Tim Lyons 

 Jim Pitts 

27 Julia Lumpkin 

   

Anniversaries 
8 Nelson & Sherry Mills 

14 Tom & Fran Crisafulli 

16 Frank & Judy Lee 

 

Birthdays 

1 Roger Rouse 

2 Cassie Brown 

4 Sherry Mills 

7 John Busic 

9 Eric Bosworth 

 Jackie Bosworth 

12 Pamela McConnell 

15 Wendy Moore 

 Ruth Titsworth 

18 Chris Chalkley  

 Nick Dean 

19 Phyllis Stevens 

21 Grace Clatterbuck 

22 Michael Heath 

 Lucas McMahan 

 Samantha Tubbs 

  

Sunday Bible Study  
Happy New Year everyone, time to get down to busi-

ness. Christmas vacation is over, the new year has start-

ed, so it's back to business as usual, right? Then again, 

Jesus is not a business nor about 'business,' is He? This is 

why Sunday Bible Study, Bible Study, and reading on 

your own is so important. We need to get our priorities 

straight. What better way than to attend a Sunday Bible 

Study class,  join a Bible study, and most importantly 

your time alone with God in His Word. This way when 

you come to class you will be prepared to share with the 

class what the Lord has shared with you! Having that 

personal relationship with Him gives a whole new per-

spective to our lives, how we treat others, and deal with 

every day things. Let us put Jesus first! 

May the Lord be first with you, come join Sunday 

Bible Study, but not before you spend meaningful time 

with Him yourself. Remember, God is good all the time 

and all the time God is good! I will leave you with Acts 

2:40-47 to get you started, so go ahead and look it up, get 

yourself in tune with Gods plan!  

Womenõs News 
All ladies are invited to join us on Saturday, March 14, 

2:00-4:00 pm for our annual tea. This year’s theme is 

"These boots are made for walking..." ." Rev. Lynn Li-

tchfield of GraceInside, a Virginia prison ministry, will 

be our guest speaker.  She will show us how her shoes 

have taken her many places in her life and how God has 

led her every step of the way. 2 Corinthians 5:7  “For 

we walk by faith , not by sight.”    We will also have a 

fashion show and entertainment. 

See Sharon Band to tell your own 

story of faith by sponsoring a ta-

ble ƻǊ to make a reservation. 540-

775-2456.    



 

 

Missions News  
Happy New Year!  2015 brings another year to celebrate our salvation in Jesus Christ by serving and 

loving those in need! There are so many needs every where we look.  Shiloh has participated in many 

mission activities in the past, and 2015 will be no different.  With all of our activities, our hope is that 

these projects are not “just something to do,” but that they serve as a vehicle to draw each participant and 

recipient closer to our Lord and Savior.  

Below is a quick-look outline of Shiloh’s 2015 mission activities. Please prayerfully consider where 

God can use your gifts and talents. 

 

February 
Mission Focus:  Homebound 

Did you know that February has the highest suicide rate?  And often it is those who 

are homebound and lonely.  Why not take this month to write a note to someone who 

may need  to hear from you?  Watch the bulletin for the names of the homebound of 

Shiloh.  If you would like to make a card for one or more of those at Shiloh, a box will 

be available for you to drop off your card. At the end of the month, the Deacons will 

deliver the cards. On February 18, during the Wednesday night Bible Study, the 

children and adults will make cards to send! There will be lots of stickers and cards and 

markers for us to make cards.  You may make a card or two and deliver them yourself, 

or leave it in the box for the deacons to deliver. 

 

March 

Mission Focus:  Annie Armstrong North American Missions and Prison Ministries 

April 
Mission Focus:  The Haven Women’s Shelter 

May 

Mission Focus:  Police Officers and Public Servants 

June 

Mission Focus:  Vacation Bible School 

July 

Mission Focus:  KGMS Back to School Supplies 

August 
Mission Focus:  Prayer for those going back to school and Revival 

September-October 

Mission Focus:  Operation Christmas Child 

November 

Mission Focus:  Veterans and Military 

December 

Mission Focus:  Lottie Moon Foreign Missions and the lost 



 

 

Forwarding Order Requested 

Rev. Michael Jessee, Pastor 

Barbara Perry, Music Minister 

Rev. Ray Tubbs, Jr., Children’s Minister 
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Feb 4      All American Team  

Feb 11    Pig Team 

Feb 18   Children’s Mission Night 

Feb 25   Baked Potato Team 

 Mar 4     Cow Team 

Family Night Meals- Wednesdays, 5:30 pm.  

February  Menu 

Upcoming Events 
February 7 рǇƳ aŀǊǎ Iƛƭƭ Ϫ {ƘƛƭƻƘ 
February 15 мǇƳ vǳŀǊǘŜǊƭȅ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ aŜŜǝƴƎ 
  bh !²!b! 
 с ǇƳ {ƪŀǝƴƎ Ϫ {ǘŀƴΩǎ {ƪŀǘŜƭŀƴŘ 
February 28 рǇƳ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƻǾƛŜ bƛƎƘǘ 
March 7  /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 5ŀȅ 
March 8 нŀƳ 5ŀȅƭƛƎƘǘ {ŀǾƛƴƎ ¢ƛƳŜ .ŜƎƛƴǎ  
March 14 нǇƳ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ¢Ŝŀ  
April 4  9ŀǎǘŜǊ 9ƎƎǎǘǊŀǾŀƎŀƴȊŀ 
April 5  9ŀǎǘŜǊ  
May 17 ммŀƳ [ŀǿ 9ƴŦƻǊŎŜƳŜƴǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
May 24 ммŀƳ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ 5ŀȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
June 22-26  ±ŀŎŀǝƻƴ .ƛōƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
July 13-18  aǳǎƛŎ /ŀƳǇ 

Youth Group  
As we start the new year, the youth department is in 

full swing. Wednesday nights is the Bible study and 

praise and worship time.  On Sunday evenings we are 

starting up a new study series, plus have games.  Coming 

up in February, we will have church wide roller skating 

again.  This time it will be on Sunday, February 15th 

from 6 – 8 pm at Stan’s Skateland.  Invite your friends to 

attend this event.  Oh, and as usual – IT’S FREE.  Also, 

mark your calendars for July 6-11.  We have planned our 

Mission trip for this Summer.  We are going back to 

World Changers this year.  The mission field this summer 

is – Philadelphia, PA.  The cost is $269.  The sign-up 

sheet is on the bulletin board by the office.  Space is lim-

ited so sign-up early.  We also are in need of a few adult 

chaperones, both male and female, so please be in prayer 

for this need.   

mailto:pastorjessee@kgshiloh.org
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